To: National Inquiry
Human Rights and Equal Opportunities Commission
 

Dear Sir/Madam,
 

How amazing that we should come to a day when our leaders need to address such an issue as changing laws JUST for a FEW PEOPLE WITH LOUD INSISTENCE that a man may 'marry' a man, or a woman could 'marry' a woman, obviously a contradiction in terms.  But not content to do their own thing in this way, they now are determined to increase the parameters of their influence by demanding that our wonderful society acknowledges, and accepts, and even promulgates such kind of aberrant lifestyles, which can only cause hurt and indignity, loss of self image, shame and unimaginable depression, often leading to drug dependence, and broken families, and sometimes suicide.  Not to mention of course all the huge range of treatments and health related special needs that will apply in almost all of these situations. 
How can it be that we are even discussing such a tragic thing?
 

Then to try to think where it will all lead our society in terms of the court issues of the future, when you must  " ...develop a full list of circumstances in which same-sex couples may be denied financial and work related benefits and entitlements...", as well as its impact  "... on any adopted children of same-sex couples"  AND even people or children who may have been involved in same-sex families!!!   Where will this end?   And our taxes must cover all these hours of discussion by the Inquiry as well.
 

Homosexuality is not genetic, but is chosen behaviour,  so please do not change any of our well proven laws,  which are sufficient for the large majority of our people.  We already have good laws and provision for the work-related, and medical, and other needs which such people may incur in their pursuance of such living.
 

Yours sincerely,
 

Name Withheld
